
BOROUGH OF BERNARDSVILLE 

Mayor & Borough Council Meeting Minutes 

June 12, 2020 
 

Mayor Canose called this meeting to order at 5:00 pm. via Zoom.  Present were Council 

Members John Donahue, Jeff Hammond, Jena McCredie, Chad McQueen, Thomas O’Dea, Jr., 

and Christine Zamarra.  Also present were John Pidgeon, Borough Attorney, Ralph A. Maresca, 

Jr., Administrator/CMFO, and Anthony Suriano, Borough Clerk.   

 

 

STATEMENT OF PRESIDING OFFICER 
 

Notice of this meeting was provided to the Bernardsville News, Courier News and the Star 

Ledger, filed with the Municipal Clerk and posted on the Municipal Bulletin Board on June 9, 

2020 and revised June 11, 2020. 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
  

 

OPEN SESSION 

 

Mayor Canose opened the meeting to the public session.   

 

Ed English, Olde Town Court, asked permission to have a local band play at the Farmers' Market 

a number of times this season including this Saturday.  Council consent was given.   
 

Hearing no further comments, Mayor Canose closed the open session.   
  

RESOLUTIONS 

 
Mr. Donahue moved to adopt Resolution #20-165, INTRODUCTION OF 2020 MUNICIPAL 

BUDGET, and that the budget be published according to law, and that a public hearing be 

scheduled for a meeting beginning at 7:00 p.m., Monday, July 13, 2020.  Ms. Zamarra seconded 

the motion and a roll call vote followed.  Mr. Donahue, Mr. Hammond, Ms. McCredie, Mr. 

McQueen, Mr. O’Dea, and Ms. Zamarra voted yes.   

 

Mr. O'Dea moved to adopt Resolution #20-167 APPROVING EMERGENCY TEMPORARY 

APPROPRIATIONS.  Ms. Zamarra seconded the motion and a roll call vote followed.  Mr. 

Donahue, Mr. Hammond, Ms. McCredie, Mr. McQueen, Mr. O’Dea, and Ms. Zamarra voted yes.   

 

Mayor Canose said Mr. Mastrobuono can start making calls to get people scheduled and asked 

about a time frame for opening the pool.  Mr. Mastrobuono said it would be approximately July 

6th.  Ms. McCredie said vendors are on standby and asked if we could inform them right away.  

Mayor Canose said yes as it has now been approved.       
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Mr. McQueen and Ms. McCredie thanked Mr. Mastrobuono and the Recreation Committee for 

their efforts in preparation of getting the pool open as soon as possible.   

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 pm.   

 

  ______________________ 


